
MEMORIAL POLICY 
 
Monetary donations made to memorialize someone will be placed in the Bath 
Presbyterian Church Memorial Fund.  
 
Spending of these funds must be approved by Session.  
 
The Financial Secretary: will send a card expressing gratitude to donors that aren’t 
congregants, will contact the family of the deceased, if possible, and give a list of names 
of donors (not amounts), and report to the Clerk when a new person is memorialized 
each year.  
 
In the Annual Report, the Clerk will list names of those memorialized that year and also 
a list of expenses from the fund. 
 
 

SPECIAL GIFTS POLICY 
 
The Session shall decide whether to accept or reject donations that are meant to stay in 
the church, be they specific items or money.  Once accepted, donations become the 
property of the church to use, donate, or dispose of as Session deems appropriate. 
Donated gifts that are coming in and going out will need Session approval.  
 
Approved by Session on July 21st, 2024. 

 


